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Council Business Meeting 
September 20, 2022 

Agenda Item Annual Liquor License Renewals 

From Melissa Huhtala City Recorder 

Contact Melissa.huhtala@ashland.or.us; (541) 488-5307 

SUMMARY 

Approval of annual liquor license renewals as requested by Oregon State Liquor Commission.  

POLICIES, PLANS & GOALS SUPPORTED 

N/A   

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION 

N/A 

BACKGROUND AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

There are approximately 145 applications that will need to be renewed by September 30, 2021. Staff has reviewed 

the submitted list by Oregon Liquor Commission (OLCC) for liquor licenses that are eligible for renewal. All 

businesses that have a current business license are current on city food and beverage tax. Police Chief O’Meara had 

provided information on one establishment, see Attachment 2. 

FISCAL IMPACTS 

N/A 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends approval of eligible OLCC liquor license renewal list for the City of Ashland. 

ACTIONS, OPTIONS & POTENTIAL MOTIONS 

1) I move to approve the eligible OLCC liquor license renewal list for the City of Ashland. 

2) I move to amend the list by omitting the following names… 

REFERENCES & ATTACHMENTS 

Attachment 1: OLCC License Renewal List 

Attachment 2: Liquor License Renewal Memo 
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Ashland Police Department 
Office of the Chief of Police Tel: 541-482-5211 
1155 East Main Street Fax: 541-552-2154 
Ashland, Oregon 97520 TTY: 800-735-2900 
www.ashland.or.us/police 
 

 

 
             Police Department 

Memo         

 
TO:  Melissa Huhtala, City Recorder   
   
FROM: Tighe O’Meara, Police Chief 
  
SUBJECT: Liquor License Renewals 
 
DATE:  September 14, 2022  
 
Pursuant to your request for information relevant to the renewal of liquor licenses, I am providing the 
following information.  
 
 
O’Ryan’s Irish Pub (I-Pub) 
The owner of O’Ryan’s Irish Pub continues to work with the police department to mitigate problem 
behavior at the I-Pub. 
 
Over the last year the I-Pub generated eight cases over the last year, up from two the previous, but still 
down from 12 the year before that. 
 
O’Ryan’s is currently under and enforceable compliance plan from the OLCC. 
 
 
Stop N Shop 
While Stop N Shop at 110 Lithia Way continues to be a focal point for open alcohol container violations 
in the downtown area, I am not recommending to Council that the liquor license approval be denied. 
Over the summer months of 2022 at least 17 open container violations were immediately connected 
back to the Stop N Shop. APD recommends that Stop N Shop continue to be monitored. 
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